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May 1, 2020 

 
Sent via Washington UTC Electronic Filing portal 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson 
Executive Director & Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA  98503 
 
 

Re:  Docket UT-190574 – In the Matter of the Joint Application of Northwest Fiber, LLC, 
Frontier Communications Corporation, and Frontier Communications ILEC Holdings 
LLC, For an Order Declining to Assert Jurisdiction Over, or in the alternative, Approving 
Transfer of Control of Frontier Communications Northwest, Inc, to Northwest Fiber, LLC 

 
 
 
Dear Director Johnson: 
 
In Docket UT-190574, we sought your consent to a transaction involving the transfer of control 
of Frontier Communications Northwest, an incumbent local exchange carrier (“ILEC”) serving 
Washington, from Frontier Communications Corporation (“Frontier”) to the newly formed entity 
Northwest Fiber LLC (“Northwest Fiber”).  Following your consideration and approval of the 
transaction, we are happy to inform you that, on May 1, 2020, Northwest Fiber and Frontier 
closed that transaction.  Accordingly, Northwest Fiber is now the controlling parent of the ILEC, 
subject to the terms and conditions of your prior approval. 

Speaking for all of us at Northwest Fiber we are excited by the opportunity to provide service to 
your citizens and look forward to our cooperative partnership going forward.  To facilitate that, 
we wanted to inform you of some changes to our contact information.  Your primary point of 
contact will continue to be Jessica Epley, but her new email, phone, and address are: 

Jessica Epley 
Regulatory & External Affairs Director 

Jessica.epley@ziply.com 
(503) 431-0458 
 

In addition, you can contact Northwest Fiber’s legal department at legal@ziply.com.  If you have 
any questions about this notice or the closing of the transaction, or any other concerns, please 
feel free to contact us.   

Sincerely, 
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Jessica Epley 
Government & External Affairs Director 


